CITY OF RIO VISTA

POLICE DEPARTMENT

50 PoPPY HOUSE ROAD * RIO VISTA, CALIFORNIA, 94571
2\ TELEPHONE: (707) 374-6366 * DISPATCH: (707) 374-2300 ¢ FAX: (707) 3746217

DAN DAILEY — CHIEF OF POLICE

July 23, 2018

The Honorable John B. Ellis
Presiding Judge

Solano County Superior Court
600 Union Avenue

Fairfield, CA 94533

Re: Response to 2017-2018 Grand Jury Report Entitled “Animal Care/Animal Control”

Dear Judge Ellis:

The followmg is the Rio Vista Police Department’s response to the Grand Jury Report regarding Animal
Care/Animal Control.

Finding 1 — The City of Rio Vista Agrees with the finding.

Recommendation 1 ~ The Solano County Animal Control Authority recently solicited proposals for an
agency to provide animal control services to its member agencies.

Finding 2 — The City of Rio Vista agrees with the finding.

Recommendation 2 — The recommendation has not yet been implemented. Rio Vista will be making an
effort through an updated web site and increased social media broadcasts to insure pet owners arc aware
of and follow the state, county and local regulations, Rio Vista will amend our local ordinance for dog
registration to align with state law.

Finding 3 - The City of Rio Vista does not agree with the finding.

One single point of contact for animal services covering all agencies in the county would be more
confusing for residents rather than better. In the City of Rio Vista, we already have one non-emergency
number to use for all law enforcement related services that our residents to use which includes animal
services. To change would cause confusion and result in a delay in providing services as residents are
either transferred to the new number or try to research it. Our police officers respond to animal calls
when animal service officers are not available and take appropriate care of an animal until ammal service
officers can respond.

Finding 4 — The City of Rio Vista agrees with this finding,




Recommendation 4 — Rio Vista has already begun to work with animal service officers from HAS to
increase enforcement efforts in citing violators of animal licensing laws. In addition to HAS, our Code
Enforcement officer has also started using municipal ordinance violations as a tool to insure compliance.
This effort will continue in the future and may include use of police officers as needed.

Finding 5 — The City of Rio Vista agrees with this finding.

Recommendation 5 — The City of Rio Vista agrees that SACA and the Veterinarians should work together

to create a program to increase the number of licensed animals in Solano County.

Sincerely,
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